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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

School Pick Up Reminder 
 
Collecting Students from School 
Grounds – Child Safety As you 
would understand, child safety is 
the number one priority for 
schools. As circumstances evolve, 
we want to ensure we have the 
best possible practice in place. 
Please note the following            
requirements for collecting         
students at the end of the day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One 
and Two will remain with their 
class teacher at the end of the day 
just  outside their classroom. The 
church gates will be open at 
3.15pm, at which time parents are 
required to enter the school 
grounds to collect their children 
from the class teachers. This      
action is in place to avoid             
situations where students leave 
the school grounds and run into 
the church gate car park area   
without an adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park 
entry and exit. Please do not drive 
across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and 
other pedestrians using the       
footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration 
office 
Please enter the gates and collect 
your child from the junior         
classroom area or your child from 
years Three to Six may meet you 
just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross 
the car park area without an adult 
walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the 
morning, you must also walk them 
into school. Please do not use the 
disabled parking bay without       
permission to do so. 

Winter Sports was postponed. 

The new date will be: 

Friday, 30th May - All sports will 
take place at their original venue. 

Parents, please update the new 
permission form on PAM. 

Sorry for any inconvenience. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

Last week on Friday we had a very condensed day. We began the morning with our St Brendan’s Feast 

Day whole school prayer. There were plenty of nice messages throughout the prayer and I’d have to say 

the highlight for me was Ayla Van Rensburg (Foundation) reading in front of our school. Remarkable!  

Immediately after the prayer we had a visit from players from the Hawthorn Football Club. The AFLW 

players answered all the students’ questions and left them with a few mementos. That morning, our   

younger students took part in a shoe tying incursion which is always time well spent and then we          

concluded the day with an assembly. The student leaders prepared a skit where we had a visit from Mrs 

Trunchbull from ‘Matilda’. I tell you, the students will never look at Mrs Hamer the same way again after 

that performance. 

This week one of the ways we celebrated Catholic Education Week was through our Maths Afternoon. 

Staff and student leaders facilitated engaging short lessons/games in mathematics. The students were    

broken up into junior and senior student groups and the activities were well-received. It was a pleasure to 

see our student leaders planning for learning and teaching maths concepts to their peers. Next term, we will 

run the Science Afternoon which is always a big hit. 

In the last couple of weeks, we have welcomed Winter Kettle-Johnson and her family to St Brendan’s. 

Winter has already made a successful transition to our school. Our available enrolment positions for    

Foundation 2026 are filling up quickly if you are interested in enrolling your child for next year, please 
call the office on 51552712. 

 

National Reconciliation Week 2025 – ‘Bridging Now to Next’ begins next week on Tuesday. Our       

classrooms will have particular focus on lessons to celebrate and recognise the week. We will also conduct 

an assembly during the week facilitated by our Reconciliation Action Team and the Social Justice Leaders. 

Please be aware that the District Winter Sports carnival, due to take place today has been postponed to  

Friday, 30 May due to weather conditions. Hopefully, next Friday will be dry. Consequently, we have also 

moved the week six assembly to Thursday, 5 June at 2.30pm. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Matthew Hamer  

Resilience: https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience 

Resilience is important for a child’s mental health. It is their ability to bounce back from failure,   
challenges, adversity and stress. It’s not something that kids have or don’t have but a skill that kids 
develop over time as they grow. Building resilience not only helps a child deal with current            
difficulties, but it also helps develop a resilient mindset that will help them deal with challenges later 
in life. All children are capable of working through challenges and coping with stress, but they require 
guidance and support from a charismatic adult role model.  

“Resilience is key to addressing mental health issues. We need to allow our kids to      
experience adversity. There is a tendency to shield our kids because parents have       
become a bit over-protective.” 

Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience


  Up Coming Events 

Term 2   

 MAY 2025  

Week 5 Sunday 25th First Communion Commitment Mass 

Week 6 Tuesday 27th 9.10am Year 3 & 3/4 Class Prayer 

 Thursday 29th 3.30pm First Communion Parent/Child Workshop 

 Friday 30th 9.10am Year 1 Mass 
District Winter Sports 

 JUNE 2025  

Week 7 Thursday 5th Regional Cross Country 
9.10am Pentecost Whole School Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Blue    PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 

 Friday 6th Student Free day 

Week 8 Monday 9th KING’S BIRTHDAY 

 Friday 13th Division Winter Sports 

 Sunday 15th 9.00am First Communion 

Week 9 Monday 16th Collaborative Conferences 

 Tuesday 17th Collaborative Conferences 

 Wednesday 18th Collaborative Conferences 

 Friday 20th 9.10am Year 4 & 4/5 Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Red 

Week 10 Wednesday 25th 5.00pm Sovereign Hill Camp Meeting Information Session 

Week 11 Monday 30th Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

JUNE 2025 JULY 2025  

 Tuesday 1st Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Wednesday 2nd  Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Thursday 3rd 3.30pm Confirmation Parent Workshop 

 Friday 4th 9.10am GHC Assembly: Year 3 Blue 
2.15pm Term Ends 

 

Tues 27th May:  St. Brendan’s Lakes Entrance No Mass                                        

Fr. Hiep away in Melbourne for a Pastoral Supervision Group Meeting.  

Wed 28th May:  St. Colman’s Orbost No Mass  

Fri 30th May:   St. Brendan’s Lakes Entrance 9.10 am Year 1 Mass.  

Sat 31st May:  St. Brendan’s Lakes Entrance 9.30 am   

   St. Joseph’s Swan Reach 5.00 pm  

Sun 1st June:   St. Brendan’s Lakes Entrance 9.00 am   

   St. Colman’s Orbost 11.00am 



 

 

 

Taco Tuesday 
By Isla, Ivy and Sunny 
 

On the 13th of May we had Taco Tuesday! On this day students had the option to dress up in a    
Mexican outfit or wear red, orange or green. Lots of people got very creative and some even brought 
Sombreros, skirts and things from Mexico! Everyone had lots of fun and at lunch time, we got to eat 
tacos and have an ice pole together as a school down on the junior oval.  
 

In the tacos there was meat, lettuce, cheese and a choice of salsa. There was a vegetarian option and 
a meat option. Everyone loved the tacos and had lots of fun! 
 

We are very thankful for the school leaders, Mel, Jane, Emma and the parent helpers who helped out 
to make this event happen and run smoothly! 



 

Hawthorn squad 

By Hunta and Billie 
Our school was lucky enough to have four terrific Hawthorn AFLW players come to 
our school and talk to us about their lifestyle and what they do.  
Their names were Tamara, who wears number 24,Lucy number 31, Lavinian     
number 8 and Janna number 11.  
 
We had the opportunity to ask questions like: 
How many times do you practise in a week for footy? What do you eat before and 
after the big game?  
It was great to hear the responses from the girls and get some insight into their life 
as an AFLW player. 
 
Overall, it was a great experience for us as students and all of the staff to learn 
about AFLW players and we all had a fantastic time. Some of the students were 
even lucky enough to get an item signed by the players.  

Emmet (Year 4): “I 

had a great           

experience at the 

Hawthorn 

visit.” 

Hunta (Year 6): “I had 

a great experience 

and had lots of fun 

and I like that we got 

to know what they did 

before and 

after a 

game.” 



Year 6 students have been engaged in lesson about respect 

and kindness. They have been exploring and discussing how 

verbal and non verbal communication can leave a positive or 

negative impact on people. Year 6 are working hard to leave a 

legacy of kindness at St Brendan’s by being inclusive,         

supportive and encouraging members of our community.  

 



 

In Year 2 we are proud of our strength! We known we all 

have different talents and strengths that make us unique.  

These help us make friends,  be kind to others and help us 

grow and learn each day.  



 Don’t forget Lunch Orders 

are available on a Friday. 

Order must be in Thursday. 

Many Yummy options       

including honey chicken: 



 

 

The 2025 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now 

open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating.  

The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book 

review 

 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 

set number of books by 5th September, 2025. 

Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents 

and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian   

Premier and former Premiers. 

To view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  

The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording system which is intended for students to enter 

their books at home.   

Students wishing to participate, need to send  

Katrina an email at: 

kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

They will then be emailed their username,       

password and details to access the online          

computer system.  

mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



Uniform - Together with The Athlete's Foot, Bairnsdale, we have a new School Rewards Program that is a great fundraising 

opportunity for St Brendan’s.  $5 from every pair of shoes purchased is being donated back to your school. This applies to the 

whole family across our fantastic range of school, sports, work and casual. 

 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small plain matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   



 




